

AGENDA

Meeting: Corsham Area Board

Place: Springfield Campus, Corsham, Wilts

Date: Wednesday 14 November 2018

Time: 7.30pm

Including the Parishes of Box, Corsham, Colerne and Lacock

•

The Area Board welcomes and invites contributions from members of the public. The chairman will try to ensure that everyone who wishes to speak will have the opportunity to do so.

If you have any requirements that would make your attendance at the meeting easier, please contact your Democratic Services Officer.

Refreshments and networking opportunity from 6:30pm

Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Kevin Fielding Tel: 01249 706612 or email: kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk

All the papers connected with this meeting are available on the Council's website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk

Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225) 713114 / 713115

Wiltshire Councillors

Cllr Brian Mathew, Box and Colerne Cllr Ruth Hopkinson, Corsham Pickwick Cllr Philip Whalley, Corsham Town Cllr Ben Anderson, Corsham Without and Box Hill

Recording and Broadcasting Information

Wiltshire Council may record this meeting for live and/or subsequent broadcast on the Council's website at http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv. At the start of the meeting, the Chairman will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being recorded. The images and sound recordings may also be used for training purposes within the Council.

By entering the meeting room you are consenting to being recorded and to the use of those images and recordings for broadcasting and/or training purposes.

The meeting may also be recorded by the press or members of the public.

Any person or organisation choosing to film, record or broadcast any meeting of the Council, its Cabinet or committees is responsible for any claims or other liability resulting from them so doing and by choosing to film, record or broadcast proceedings they accept that they are required to indemnify the Council, its members and officers in relation to any such claims or liabilities.

Details of the Council's Guidance on the Recording and Webcasting of Meetings is available on request. Our privacy policy can be found. here.

	Items to be considered	Time
	Meeting with Parish Councillors	6:30pm
	Refreshments	7:30pm
1	Chairman's Welcome and Introductions	7:40pm
2	Apologies for Absence	
3	Minutes (Pages 1 - 4)	
	To approve and sign as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on the 20 September 2018	
4	Declarations of Interest	
	To receive any declarations of disclosable interests or dispensations granted by the Standards Committee	
5	Chairman's Announcements	
	To receive the following chairman's announcements:	
	 Banning of Sky Lanterns and Balloon releases on Wilshire Council land 	
	Wiltshire Council: Focusing on the Future	
6	Police Update	7:50pm
	Inspector Mark Luffman and Jerry Herbert – Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner	
7	Maternity Services transformation	8:05pm
	Representative from Wiltshire CCG	
	Please note this item has been deferred until the January 2019 meeting	
8	Boundary Review Update	8:15pm
	Cllr Richard Clewer	

8:30pm Partner Updates (Pages 5 - 18) 9 To receive any updates from the following partners: Wiltshire Police Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service Health Services • Town and Parish Council Nominated Representatives Corsham Institute Chamber of Commerce Schools • Community Engagement Manager **Community Area Grants** (Pages 19 - 22) 8:50pm 10 The Wiltshire Councillors will consider applications to the Community Area Grants Scheme. Reallocation of £2,374 funding from Digital solutions to the Wiltshire Walking Project. 11 Youth Grants (Pages 23 - 24) To determine any applications for Youth Grants

9:00pm

Close

12



MINUTES

Meeting: CORSHAM AREA BOARD

Place: Springfield Campus, Beechfield Rd, Corsham, SN13 9DN

Date: 20 September 2018

Start Time: 4.00 pm **Finish Time:** 4.40 pm

Please direct any enquiries on these minutes to:

Kev Fielding (Democratic Services Officer) on 01249 706612 or kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk.

Papers available on the Council's website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk

In Attendance:

Wiltshire Councillors

Cllr Brian Mathew, Cllr Ruth Hopkinson, Cllr Philip Whalley and Cllr Ben Anderson

Agenda Item No.	Summary of Issues Discussed and Decision
99	Chairman's Introduction
	The Chairman welcomed everybody to the meeting and introduced the Area Board members and officers.
100	Apologies for Absence
	There were none.
101	<u>Minutes</u>
	 That the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 25 July 2018 were agreed as the correct record.
102	Declarations of Interest
	Brunel Shed grant application – Cllr Phil Whalley, Chairman of Pockeridge and Potley Community Centre.
103	Chairman's Announcements
	The following chairman's announcements contained in the agenda pack were noted:
	 Local Government Boundary Commission – consultation on new division boundaries
	Localised Labour Market Intelligence
	Animal Licensing
	Annual Election Canvass
	Celebrating Age Day – 1 October at The Pound
104	Partner Updates
	The following partner updates contained in the agenda pack were noted:
	Wiltshire Police
	Page 2 of 4

Г	
	Dorset & Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service
	Health Services
	Corsham Town Council
	Lacock Parish Council
	That the village gates had now been installed.
	Working with the Police re overweight vehicles breaking village limits.
	The Chairman thanked everybody for their updates.
105	Youth grants
	The youth report was noted.
106	Area Board grants
	The Wiltshire Councillors considered three applications to the Community Area Grants Scheme:
	Decision Corsham Town Football club requesting £2,460 towards new Showers – This application was deferred as no representatives were in attendance
	Decision Corsham Bowls club awarded £5,000 towards renovating the bowling green
	Decision The Brunel Shed awarded £500 towards converting part of the inside of the Pockeridge and Potley Community Centre to make it more useable
107	Health and Wellbeing grants
	Decision That the Area Board agreed the recommendation made by the health and wellbeing group to award £1,600 towards the 'lives and livelihoods memories and heritage project to start in 2019

108	Community Area Transport Group
	That the CATG had met on the 19 September – meeting notes would be included in the November agenda pack.
109	Any Questions
	There were no questions.
110	Close

Agenda Item 5

Chairman's Announcements

Subject: Banning of Sky Lanterns and Balloon Releases on Wiltshire Council Land.

Large scale balloon and sky lantern releases are familiar sights and are often carried out at events to remember lost loved ones or mark other special events. Wiltshire Council is the latest to pass the ban on the release of balloons and sky lanterns on its land, following a report on the environmental and wildlife impact. The ban includes biodegradable balloons, as balloons cannot degrade quickly enough to not prove a hazard for wildlife.

The council understands that there are different reasons that people may wish to take part in organised balloon / sky lantern release events, however there are other activities that can be undertaken. We hope this move by Wiltshire Council will help to raise awareness of the issue and will encourage other Town and Parish Councils to take a similar approach.

Chairman's Announcements

Subject:	Wiltshire Council: Focusing on the Future
Web contact:	<u>Events@wiltshire.gov.uk</u>

Public meetings: all welcome

Hear about the county's aims for the coming year.

- Decision making choosing where to invest and how to save
- Diligence spending wisely, balancing the budget
- Difference how we're changing
- Digital making it easier to ask, book and pay online
- **Devolution** parish and town councils and communities providing more services
- Delivery doing what we say we'll do

Dates and places:

Date	Venue	Time
15 November	Cotswold Room County Hall Trowbridge	6pm
22 November	Council Chamber Monkton Park Chippenham	5:30pm
26 November	Community Hub and Library- Devizes	5:30pm
29 November	Banqueting Room Salisbury Guildhall	5:30pm

Email events@wiltshire.gov.uk if you'd like to attend. Refreshments are available.

Agenda Item 9



Corsham Community Policing Report Area Board – 14th November 2018

Hello and welcome to this Community Policing Team report.

As part of **Op Sceptre** - the national knife crime prevention initiative was launched, bringing together police forces co-ordinating ways to tackle knife crime, appealing for people to hand in unwanted or illegal knives and bladed weapons during the period of the amnesty: Monday 17 - Sunday 30 September. Our two week campaign featured case studies from people whose lives have been affected by knife crime - from the victim of knife crime to the police officer who had to deal with a serious stabbing. Knives are used as an everyday tool in the home and in industry, but when placed in the wrong hands or adapted for the wrong purpose can have devastating consequences.

A fine example of this was on Wednesday 3rd October 2018 at approximately 14:00 hours a report was received from a member of public regarding a possible drink driver on Easton Lane. Police were on scene in minutes following a short pursuit and the male ran from his vehicle, the suspect was detained and arrested. On searching his vehicle a sword was found. The 29 year old male from Thingley has been charged with fail to stop, dangerous driving, drink driving and possession bladed article. Sgt Mark SIMPSON wanted to thank the member of public who called this in. Thank you



Special amnesty bins were available at six locations across the county: Swindon's Gablecross Police Station, Marlborough Police Station, Melksham Police Station, Chippenham's Monkton Park, Trowbridge Police Station and the Temporary Police Station at the rear of Five Rivers Leisure Centre in Salisbury. The knife amnesty gave people the chance to dispose of knives and weapons by simply taking them to one of the specified police stations and dropping them in to an amnesty bin. During the period of the amnesty those handing in knives and weapons will not face prosecution for possession of a knife or weapon and can remain anonymous.

Of the 43 forces across England & Wales, Wiltshire had the 29th highest number of serious knife crimes reported. However, for possession offences Wiltshire ranked 34th of 43 - only Gloucestershire was ranked lower within the South West.*

feedback@wiltshire.police.uk

Between August 2017 and July 2018, there was a total of 800 offences in Wiltshire, where a knife or blade was used, a reduction of 3% on the previous year. **

However, any incidents of knife crime are a major concern but the public should be reassured that we will continue to vigorously investigate offences linked to any knives or weapons recovered.

Assistant Chief Constable Gavin Williams said: "We want to raise the awareness of the dangers of carrying a knife or owning an illegal weapon. As a county Wiltshire cannot be compared to what is happening in cities like London or Manchester but we cannot be complacent; we must take action to educate the public and do what we can to remove knives from our streets.

"Most people in Wiltshire or even in the country don't carry a knife; it should not be considered the 'norm'. A very small minority choose to leave the house with a knife or blade, but the reality is they themselves are more likely to get injured.

"I would also like to appeal to parents across the county to talk to their children. We know that some young people carry knives for what they consider to be protection, but it is placing them and those around them in danger.

Angus Macpherson, Police and Crime Commissioner for Wiltshire and Swindon, said: "Knife crime wrecks lives - not only the life of the victim but their families and friends. There are many people directly and indirectly linked to just one incident - not just the victim and perpetrator.

"The amnesty is great way to encourage people to do the right thing and hand in any illegal weapons.

"Parents and schools can do their bit by checking what their children are carrying in their bags; it's a good way to educate youngsters too that being caught with a knife could mean they end up in serious trouble as well as risking being injured themselves.

"Long term - good education and prevention means the wider community becomes a safer one."



An innovative campaign enabling those who feel vulnerable in pubs and clubs to discreetly approach staff and request assistance is being rolled out across Swindon and Wiltshire. Available at participating venues throughout the county, the 'Ask for Angela' initiative aims to reduce sexual violence and vulnerability by providing customers with a non-descript phrase they can use to gain assistance from staff members in order to be separated from the company of someone with whom they feel unsafe due to that person's actions, words or behaviour. The initiative was originally launched by Lincolnshire County Council in 2016 and since then has received nationwide attention.

By "asking for Angela", an individual is alerting staff that they require help. They will be taken aside, or to a safer location, so they can speak in confidence to that staff member about what assistance they need.

Options available to staff include: offering to call a taxi for the individual; contacting their friends or family; or requesting that an individual causing the distress leaves the venue.

Sgt Stephen McGlynn, Licensing Lead for Wiltshire Police said: "We want people to feel safe and enjoy their time across Swindon and Wiltshire's pubs and bars however; there are times when an individual can be made to feel uneasy and not quite know how to remove themselves from a potential harmful situation. Popularity of dating apps means more people might find themselves in difficult situations. The Ask for Angela campaign aims to make people feel safer in these situations.

"Our licensing teams, alongside both Swindon and Wiltshire council are working with licensees to promote the scheme and will offer guidance to staff on how to manage these situations when they arise."

The initiative has also been supported by Angus Macpherson, Police and Crime Commissioner for Wiltshire and Swindon. He said: "Anyone who finds themselves in a precarious or uncomfortable position in a pub or club in Wiltshire needs to be safe in the knowledge that there is help at hand. I would encourage people to spread the word and make sure their family and friends are aware. This is an excellent example of how partnership working, between Wiltshire Police, Wiltshire Council, Swindon Borough Council and participating venues can make a difference within our communities and keep people safe."

Officers from Wiltshire Polices' Licensing teams will be delivering the posters advertising the service to venues across the county. They will be placed in the toilets of those establishments, so as to be discreet.



We're launching a new campaign that aims to increase the amount of intelligence we receive on modern day slavery.

The campaign, called #TellUsWhatYouSee, aims to educate the public on the signs and indicators of various forms of Modern Day Slavery, and how to report this information, in order to help us tackle this crime.

Forces in the South West have seen a 5% increase in intelligence reporting between 2016 and 2017, receiving a total of 3272 pieces of intelligence. Forces anticipate this figure will rise next year, having already surpassed the 2017 figure with two months left till the end of the year.

While the increase is positive and in part down to increased media attention on modern slavery in nail bars and car washes, there are still many forms of lesser-known modern slavery going on, in neighbourhoods and local communities across our force area.

Labour exploitation, which is linked with industries such as car washes, nail bars and building sites, is the most common form of intelligence we've received information on, followed closely by sexual exploitation, which covers brothels and sex workers. Reports of criminal exploitation and domestic servitude are minimal and are lesser known to the public as modern slavery.

We know domestic servitude is happening across the UK but there is very little information on it due to how invisible this form of modern slavery can be. Only one force has received a report of domestic servitude out of the hundreds of reports we've received year on this form of modern slavery. We are keen to hear from anyone who suspects domestic servitude is happening. Some of the signs to look out for include an individual who is not only responsible for children 24 hours a day, but also for the cleaning or day-to-day housework and is never allowed to leave home alone.

Assistant Chief Constable Craig Holden, Chief Officer Lead for Modern Slavery and Human Trafficking at Wiltshire Police, said: "I welcome the fact that intelligence submissions we receive from the public are already up on the previous year. This goes to show that the local communities of Wiltshire and Swindon are taking this issue seriously and are supporting us in our fight against this horrific crime.

"However, we need the public to continue being our eyes, telling us what they're seeing and sending that information in, either direct to police on 101 or through the Modern Slavery Helpline on 08000 121 700."

We hope you find these updates useful, for the latest news, crime prevention advice and appeals please follow us on:

Twitter https://twitter.com/wiltshirepolice
Facebook https://www.facebook.com/wiltshirepolice/
Or sign up to Community Messaging https://www.wiltsmessaging.co.uk/

Thank you for your continued support to Wiltshire Police.



COMMUNITY MESSAGING

We are constantly reviewing our visibility and how we can develop this and work with our communities. We cannot physically be everywhere all of the time and we want to ensure consistent information with our communities and to be able to provide the information that matters to you when you need it. There has been some good feedback from our new way of working using Community Messaging so please sign up and use it. https://www.wiltsmessaging.co.uk/

<u>CONTROL STRATEGY</u> - Every year, the Force assesses its operational priorities for the year. Through a combination of research and consultation, the Intelligence team identify the areas of criminality that present the biggest threat, harm and risk to our communities as well as the areas where we most need to fill gaps in terms of our understanding, intelligence or capability.

The resulting document is known as the Control Strategy which outlines the following operational priorities:

- 1. Modern Slavery & Human Exploitation (including Criminal Exploitation of the Vulnerable)
- 2. Child Sexual Abuse (including Child Sexual Exploitation)
- 3. Organised Criminality (including County Lines)
- 4. Domestic Abuse
- 5. Youth Offending and Emerging Gang Culture

As has been the case in previous iterations of the Control Strategy, there are clear themes running through all the priority areas – 'Cyber Capabilities' and 'Vulnerability and Exploitation'. Digital technology is used to carry out offending in all the above areas and at the heart of all the above there are vulnerable victims, witnesses or offenders that are often being exploited. Below is our control strategy for your reference. This focuses on where how we conduct our operational Policing based on the Police & Crime Plan. We will continue to align our resources with the threat/harm/risks presented in line with the control strategy.



Whilst the report below gives a summary of Key Impact Crimes in your area such as Burglaries, the interactive element will allow you to see the statistics of the reports for your area and your local Police contacts. The website address remains unchanged and the interactive map can be found by following the below link.

http://www.wiltshire.police.uk/article/832/Your-Area

Our CPT priority: Persistent offenders and ongoing issues affecting the Community in line with our Force Control Strategy. Priority Offenders are established at a weekly Sector meeting, as a result priorities and taskings are raised as a way to effectively manage live intelligence and priorities that are developing in the northern hub.

LOCAL CRIMES

01/08/2018 00:00 - 01/09/2018 12:00 Unknown suspects have climbed on the roof of a property on Priory Street and stripped 12 feet of lead from it.

24/08/2018 09:00 - 28/08/2018 08:30 Unseen persons have climbed onto the pitched roof of the box cemetery chapel, damaging the guttering and stone work of the same.

07/09/2018 19:00 - 07/09/2018 19:30 Unknown suspect has stolen a wallet containing a driving licence, cards and a mobile phone whilst left unattended in the male toilets at the Red Lion pub, Lacock.

15/09/2018 12:00 - 15/09/2018 19:00 Unknown suspect has gained access to a locked barn at Showell Nurseries and stole a steel back pack blower.

17/09/2018 11:10 - Unknown suspect(s) has stolen a parcel that was left outside an address on Beechfield Road.

17/09/2018 13:49 – An adult female from Corsham was caught shoplifting at Whitehall Garden centre, items to the value of £40-£50, she was issued with a Fixed Penalty Ticket.

17/09/2018 08:30 - 17/09/2018 12:26 An unknown suspect or suspects have entered a property on Upper Potley after forcing entry through the front door, jewellery and cash were stolen.

19/09/2018 17:59 A 36 year old male from Corsham was stopped and searched in Leafield Industrial Estate and was found to be in possession of Cannabis, a Cannabis street warning was issued.

19/09/2018 15:00 - Unknown suspect has stolen a wallet from a bag which was left unattended in the changing rooms at Springfield Community Campus whilst she was at the gym.

22/09/2018 15:29 - Unknown suspect was disturbed whilst in the elderly males property on Kings Avenue, security cameras and cash have subsequently been found to have been taken.

26/09/2018 10:00 - 29/09/2018 18:38 Unknown Suspects have caused damage to a grey Honda CRV parked on Easton Lane.

30/09/2018 12:02 Known male suspect along with 2 unknown females stole a number of items from Wadswick Stores to a high value. Officers responded swiftly and located all three involved all from Bristol, they were arrested and later charged with theft of goods and appeared at Swindon Court on the 17th October.

29/09/2018 00:01 - 04/10/2018 23:59 Unknown suspect/s have cut slats into the soft top of a green Mazda which was parked on Ashwood Rood, Rudloe.

04/10/2018 10:45 - 04/10/2018 11:00 A man was out running along Middlewick Lane and a dog has bitten him in an unprovoked attack, causing deep puncture wound and bleeding

06/10/2018 03:00 - Unknown male has caused damage to a fence on Springfield Close, this was caused whilst walking past the house in a presumed intoxicated state. Damage caused is a number of slats are broken and snapped. Damage cost is unknown at the moment.

07/10/2018 00:15 In unknown circumstances, some sort of disorder has occurred at the Three Brewers Public House during which intoxicated male suspect has smashed a glass, a window and a door at premises, he was arrested and released under investigation.

05/10/2018 23:00 - 07/10/2018 09:30 Unknown suspect has poured a liquid substance over a silver Ford Focus which stained the paintwork. The following night, the same vehicle has been keyed along both sides whilst parked on Dickens Avenue.

07/10/2018 23:00 - 08/10/2018 07:15 Unknown suspect/s have stolen a trailer which was attached to his vehicle outside a property on Ditteridge. TVO: £2,500

12/10/2018 23:59 - 13/10/2018 07:30 Unknown suspect has spray painted lines over the wall and front door of a property on Charles Street.

15/10/2018 02:13 - A 26 year old male from Corsham who was asleep in a stationary parked vehicle at the side of a road in Colerne, was found in possession of a small quantity of cannabis. He was issued with a Cannabis street Warning.

15/10/2018 18:27 - Unknown suspect has scratched a silver BMW Convertible parked at Lackham College, from the left passenger side on the front/side of the car to the boot. The scratches have gone deep down to the metal in places.

23/10/2018 14:00 Unknown suspect has stolen a watch from the changing room in Springfield Campus.

24/10/2018 06:30 - 24/10/2018 14:41 Unknown suspect has gained access to a property on Bradford Road and carried out a search of the property, money and jewellery were stolen.

22/10/2018 12:00 - 24/10/2018 07:45 Unknown suspect(s) has damaged a silver Mini Cooper by causing a dent to the passenger side door.

27/10/2018 18:30 - 27/10/2018 20:15 A lady left her mobility scooter outside the Springfield Campus as it had broken down, it has since been reported stolen.

27/10/2018 10:00 - 30/10/2018 09:00 Unknown suspect(s) have stolen a set of external doors TVO £1000 from the building site at Pickwick Court.

31/10/2018 12:00 - 31/10/2018 12:35 Unknown male suspects have stolen an Alan Payne childrens tweed coat from Wadswick Stores.

<u>Other</u> – The Community Policing team will be attending the Remembrance Parade in Corsham and Box.

<u>Warrants</u> – We continue to develop intelligence to assist with the preparation of further warrants in the future, so they may be executed in line with the Force Control Strategy.

In addition to the Wiltshire Police website, Corsham CPT Facebook has 2341 followers. Please join us either on Facebook or Community Messaging.

Police Cadets who are aged 13-16 years of age can attend local events and assisted with community engagement, they are very keen to get involved in future events, please e-mail CPTNorthWiltshire@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk

If you are planning any event and require assistance from the Police to assist, please e-mail CPTNorthWiltshire@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk in advance as you may be required to complete an 'Events Form' and there may also be a cost incurred to ensure that you have dedicated officers throughout. If you would like the Cadets to assist with community engagement at events please e-mail the address above, there is no charge for this.

EVENTS... Don't forget that a toolkit is available from Wiltshire Council which gives fantastic guidance and advice for organizing most types of events, including topics ranging from traffic management to toilets, and gives contact details for which agencies and departments need to be contacted when applying for various licences or road closures. It can be found at http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/public-events-toolkit.pdf, In essence, all organisers must be responsible for identifying any risks and putting in measures to remove or reduce them.

The e-mail address for the Wiltshire North Community Policing Team is cptnorthwiltshire@wiltshire.police.uk

Please phone 101 (non emergency) or 999 (emergency) to report any incidents or crimes, reports cannot be taken via the above e-mail address.

Prepared by PC 1552 Hazel Anderson Community Co-ordinator Corsham and Chippenham

Sector Head Insp 364 Mark Luffman: <u>mark.luffman@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk</u>

Deputy Sector Head Ps 1577 Donald Pocock: donald.pocock@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk

feedback@wiltshire.police.uk



October 2018

The right healthcare, for you, with you, near you

NHS Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) is responsible for commissioning a broad range of healthcare for the population of Wiltshire. We are led by experienced local GPs drawn from across the county, who provide clear clinical leadership to the big decisions affecting the future of healthcare provision in Wiltshire, carefully tailored to meet the differing needs of people locally.

Our vision is to ensure the provision of a health service which is high quality, effective, clinically-led and local. We are committed to delivering healthcare that meets the needs of Wiltshire people, to consult and engage with our population to enable them to be involved in decisions made about health services and to deliver those services to people in their own homes or as close to home as possible.

News

Improved access to GPs

From 1 October 2018 people registered with a Wiltshire practice are able to book routine appointments to see a GP, practice nurse or other health professional in the evenings from 6.30pm to 8pm, and at weekends and Bank Holidays.

Across the population of Wiltshire there is an additional 235 hours per week of clinical time in this move to improve access to health services.

You won't always be able to see your registered GP and may need to go to a different practice in your area to take up the after-hours and weekend appointments.



GP Alliance

The Wiltshire GP Alliance (WGPA) is a not-for-profit group made up of almost all the GPs across Wiltshire. It aims to help practices work better together to improve GP resilience, and stimulate and share improvements – for instance with availability of GP appointments – across the county.

WGPA are managing the improved access provision in Wiltshire which means surgeries are now working together to provide extra appointments in the evening and at weekends.

The alliance is still in its early days but they aim to provide more services 'at scale' by supporting genuine cooperation between practices, and help stabilise the workforce, and facilitate transformation to solve problems in health and care.

BaNES, Swindon and Wiltshire Sustainability and Transformation Partnership

Click on the banner to read an update from the STP or go to www.bswstp.nhs.uk/news.



News archive

Read more news from Wiltshire CCG in our <u>news archive</u> – www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/news/news-archive

Have your say

Back to top

Urgent GP appointments

We want to hear your views on accessing urgent GP appointments – appointments that are booked on the day and are for patients who have health problems which cannot wait for a routine appointment.

Tell us what you think by completing the short survey on our website – www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk

Campaigns

Help Us Help You

This winter, NHS England and Public Health England are introducing a new overarching brand that brings together all the winter pressures campaign activity - Help Us, Help You. In recent years there has been an increasing emphasis on people taking responsibility for staying healthy and managing their own health and Help Us, Help You is a powerful new way to build on this.



STAY WELL THIS WINTER

The first phase of national advertising and promotion is focusing on increasing the number of people who call 111 when they have an urgent but not life-threatening medical need. The aim is reduce the number of people going to A&E departments or calling 999. The NHS 111 campaign runs from 1 October to 25 November 2018.

The next phase is Stay Well This Winter which in October is encouraging people to get a flu vaccination, and then in November includes messaging around early and effective treatment for respiratory ailments. The November campaign will focus on older people and people with long-term health conditions.

Other campaign elements in coming months will focus on extended GP access, NHS 111 online and pharmacy.

Keep Antibiotics Working

Public Health England's 'Keep Antibiotics Working' campaign returned on Tuesday 23rd October to alert the public to the risks of antibiotic resistance with the aim of reducing patient's expectation for antibiotics.

Whilst antibiotics are vital for treating many infections, there is evidence that antibiotics are often used when they are not needed, for example, for viral infections such as colds or flu where they are not effective or for illnesses that can get better by themselves. Research has shown that this is, at least in part, due to patients expecting antibiotics, without understanding that they may not be effective for their illness.



To find out more about the campaigns we are supporting visit www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/campaigns

Do you follow us?

Back to top

Keep up to date with news and information from Wiltshire CCG on social media.







@NHSWiltshireCCG

Area Board Update November 2018

healthwatch Wiltshire

Key findings from Campervan and Comments Tour 2017

Last summer's Campervan and Comments Tour saw Healthwatch Wiltshire staff and volunteers travel 400 miles around Wiltshire to gather the views and experiences of people of all ages on health and care services.

Taking to the roads in a classic 1969 VW campervan, we parked up at a variety of locations around the county, collecting 2,077 comments during the two-week tour.

Overall, we received more positive comments than negative ones.

A full report with recommendations will be available soon.

This project was conducted under Healthwatch Wiltshire's previous provider, Evolving Communities.











What people told us...

Most people were happy with the treatment they received from their GP but were unhappy about long waiting times to get appointments.

Hospital maternity, children's and cancer services were highlighted as good, but long waits to see consultants drew negative comments.

Communication between hospitals and other services came in for criticism, and experiences of using social care services appeared to be inconsistent.

Delays in accessing mental health services were the main concern for most people, but many also said staff were helpful and treated them well.

Most people told us they were happy with their dentist and the quality of treatment they received, whether NHS or private.



01225 434218

info@healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk

www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk

Update for Corsham Area Board

Name of Parish/Town Council	Corsham Town Council
Date of Area Board Meeting	21 November 2018

Headlines/Key successes

- Corsham StoryTown took place on the weekend of 19-21 October.
- Corsham Commemorates First World War Commemorations took place on the afternoon of 11 November, following the town's traditional Remembrance Sunday march and services in the morning.
- Corsham's HubClub, for young people aged 14+, run by Innov8Sportz and funded by the Town Council is now up and running at Springfield Campus from 6.30pm on Fridays.

Projects

- 'The Majesty of Wiltshire', a second lion for the High Street, painted by local artist Jonathan Sanders, will soon be a new addition to the town's public art.
- Corsham Neighbourhood Plan We are disappointed to have to report that the examination of Corsham's Neighbourhood Plan has been delayed for a number of weeks. The delay is to do with the Habitats Regulation Assessment Screening Report. Wiltshire Council's report concluded that a separate HRA would not be necessary for the Corsham Neighbourhood Plan. However, a recent legal case elsewhere in the country has meant that many Neighbourhood Plan examinations have been held up whilst government guidance is awaited. The guidance was expected several weeks ago but has not materialised. A number of other Planning Authorities are commissioning their own legal advice rather than wait any longer for the official government guidance. Wiltshire Council has now agreed to follow this route by getting their own legal opinion. If the advice is that the HRA Screening needs further clarification or changes, it would mean another fiveweek consultation with Natural England. We are hopeful that the advice will not delay Corsham's referendum on the Plan and it will be able to take place in the New Year.

Update for Corsham Area Board

Forthcoming events/Diary dates

- Wishing Tree Saturday 1 December, 10am-1pm, High Street. Come and make a wish to go on the Christmas tree. (It's also Small Business Saturday too.)
- Christmas Lights Switch On Friday 7 December, 5pm onwards (Lights on at 6pm), High Street and Town Hall. The usual family-friendly start to the festive season with a Christmas Market, Father Christmas and his reindeer, fairground rides, live music and entertainment and more.

Signed:

Date:



Report to	Corsham Area Board
Date of Meeting	14/11/2019
Title of Report	Community Area Grant funding

Purpose of the report:

To consider the applications for funding listed below

Applicant	Amount requested
Applicant: Colerne Rugby Football Club	
Project Title : Colerne RFC clubhouse refurbishment	
	£5000.00
View full application	
Applicant: corsham football club	
Project Title : Corsham town F.C shower room upgrade	
	£2460.00
View full application	

1. Background

Area Boards have authority to approve Area Grants under powers delegated to them. Under the Scheme of Delegation Area Boards must adhere to the <u>Area Board Grants Guidance</u>

The funding criteria and application forms are available on the council's website.

2. Main Considerations

- 2.1. Councillors will need to be satisfied that funding awarded in the 2018/2019 year is made to projects that can realistically proceed within a year of it being awarded.
- 2.2. Councillors must ensure that the distribution of funding is in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation to Area Boards.
- 2.3. Councillors will need to be satisfied that the applications meet the Community Area Board grants criteria.

3. Environmental & Community Implications

Grant Funding will contribute to the continuance and/or improvement of cultural, social and community activity and wellbeing in the community area, the extent of which will be dependent upon the individual project.

4. Financial Implications

Financial provision had been made to cover this expenditure.

5. Legal Implications

There are no specific legal implications related to this report.

6. Human Resources Implications

There are no specific human resources implications related to this report.

7. Equality and Inclusion Implications

Community Area Boards must fully consider the equality impacts of their decisions in order to meet the Council's Public Sector Equality Duty.

Community Area Grants will give local community and voluntary groups, Town and Parish Council's equal opportunity to receive funding towards community based projects and schemes, where they meet the funding criteria.

8. Safeguarding Implications

The Area Board has ensured that the necessary policies and procedures are in place to safeguard children, young people and vulnerable adults.

9. Applications for consideration

Application ID	Applicant	Project Proposal	Requested
1311/M		Colerne RFC clubhouse refurbishment	£5000.00

Project Description:

The existing clubhouse is a timber framed building with a tiled roof some 40 years old that has not had any major refurbishment during its life span. To make the building fit for purpose we propose to replace the timber doors and windows with UPVC to meet current insurance requirements over board and plaster the ceiling install modern LED lighting replace the kitchen units to meet current hygiene standards tiling to the toilets and provision of new furniture and cubicles replace the old hot water boiler with a modern system and construct a new patio to the rear of the building. This would allow us a modern facility which would be of benefit to both the club and the local community through low cost hire of the refurbished facilities.

Input from Community Engagement Manager:

The application meets the grants criteria

- The project has a high level of support from the RFU and by the bi-county governing association.
- Considerable club reserves have been committed to the project and fundraising has taken place
- The works will benefit the whole club including juniors

The Sports Development Officer supports the application but raises some suggestions which include:

- 1. Could a % of the income from clubhouse activities be put aside for maintaining facilities/
- 2. Has the club approached the MOD and the Parish Council for support?

Proposal

That the Area Board determines the application.

Application ID	Applicant	Project Proposal	Requested
<u>2982</u>		Corsham town F.C shower room upgrade	£2460.00

Project Description:

To upgrade our showers 10 and plumbing system and strip and retile walls

Input from Community Engagement Manager:

This project meets the grants criteria

The Community Engagement Manager is looking at the setup of the club along with the Sports Development Officer to see if more income can be generated

Proposal

That the Area Board determines the application.

No unpublished documents have been relied upon in the preparation of this report

Report Author:

Richard Rogers
Community Engagement Manager
07771547522
Richard.Rogers@wiltshire.gov.uk



Report to Corsham Area Board

Date of meeting 14. 11.18

Title of report Youth Grant Funding

Purpose of the Report:

To update the Area Board on the Youth Funding position, and update on the work of the Local Youth Network Management Group (LYNMG).

1. LYN Update Report

- 1.1 For 2018/19 Corsham Area Board was allocated £13920.
- 1.2 The balance for Corsham Area Board Youth Funding is £7473.
- 1.3 The LYNMG is planning a Corsham Community Area Board Youth Awards Event for February 2019 and the Area Board is asked to principally support this initiative. Categories currently considered are; The Resilience Award, Supporting Other Young People Award, Caring for Others Award, Environmental Warrior Award, and Volunteer Award. A date is planned for March, and will be finalized subject to venue confirmation.
- 1.4 Contact has been made with Colerne Parish Council with the offer of support for youth activities.
- 1.5 The LYNMG is working with local providers to develop and deliver photography and video projects on the Community area, possibly around the theme of positive mental health.

2. Legal Implications

There are no specific legal implications related to this report.

3. Human Resources Implications

There are no specific human resources implications related to this report.

4. Equality and Inclusion Implications

Ensuring that Community Area Boards and LYNs fully consider the equality impacts of their decisions in designing local positive activities for young people is essential to meeting the Council's Public-Sector Equality Duty.

5. Safeguarding Implications

There are no Safeguarding implications related to this report.

6. Applications for consideration

There are no applications to consider.

7. Procurement of PAYP for consideration

There are not procurements to consider.

No unpublished documents have been relied upon in the preparation of this report

Report Author Name, Richard Williams Locality Youth Facilitator

Email: Richard.williams@wiltshire.gov.uk